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Meeting opened at 7:05pm with Rev’d David Browne leading a short devotion from  
Numbers followed by prayer. 
 
ATTENDANCE: As per attached attendance sheet and listed below: 

 PRESENT APOLOGIES 
Clergy Rev’d David Browne,  

 
Rev’d Ken Hansen,  
Rev’d Zoe Browne 

Wardens Paul Moyes, Arthur Martin, Kim Kelly  
Treasurer Jill Murray  
Councillors Neil Holmes, Fiona Ellem, Roger Henderson, 

Colin Watters, Tammlynn Kimpton, Yvonne 
Martin, Jennifer Moyes, Greg Mills 
Judy Holmes-minute taker 

 

 
WORKPLACE HEALTH AND SAFETY INDUCTION 

Arthur Martin guided the Parish Council through the WH&S induction as part of the requirements set 
out by the Diocese. He was thanked along with Paul Moyes for their time and effort in making the 
Parish compliant with the Diocesan WH&S requirements. Parish Council was asked if they knew of 
anyone interested in taking on the roll of WH&S Officer. 

 
ADOPTION OF MARCH MINUTES  

MOTION:  Moved Tammlynn Kimpton, seconded Roger Henderson that the minutes be 
accepted as a true and correct record.    Motion carried. 

 
 
BUSINESS ARISING FROM MINUTES 

Rosters 
Working on a 2 month roster. Some new people have joined the roster 

Livestreaming Camera 
A Canon camera has been purchased to be used for livestreaming the services. Can also be 
used for taking photographs of parish activities. 

Budget 2021 
Changes have been adopted. 

Parish Administrator’s Leave 
Judy will be taking Long Service / Annual Leave from July 12 to September 17. 10 weeks. 
An 11 week Part time position has been advertised. One expression of interest has been 
received to date. 

MOTION:   Moved Jill Murray, seconded Fiona Ellem, that the Business Arising from the 
minutes was discussed.  Motion carried. 

 
CORRESPONDENCE IN  

Thank you Cards/Emails from Rae Tuckey, Ackery family, Jocelyn Martin, Ministers Fraternal – RI 
contributions, Flyer from Anglicare, List of email sent & received 

CORRESPONDENCE OUT 
reply to Ministers Fraternal – RI contributions, GFS – donation thank you, Ross Shannon – thank you. 
 
MOTION:   Moved Arthur Martin, seconded Roger Henderson, that the Inward Correspondence 
be received and the Outward Correspondence be endorsed.  Motion carried. 

 
BUSINESS ARISING FROM CORRESPONDENCE 

Minister’s Fraternal asked if they could use funds donated to go towards RI be used for other 
purposes. Parish Council requested that these funds only be used for RI 
 
MOTION: Moved Greg Mills, seconded Colin Watters that the business arising from 
correspondence has been discussed. Motion carried. 
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REPORTS 
Minister’s report March/April 2021 
 

• March/April was a big month in the life of St John’s with our first in-person Easter Services since 
2019 

• Sunday Attendance went up and down 40,73,6 (119) 1st Sunday,39+39 (78) 2nd Sunday , 44+55 
(99) 3rd Sunday, 18, 42,47 (107) Easter Sunday, 35, 34 (69) 5th Sunday  

• Funeral were held this month for Nev Tuckey, Alex Henderson, and June Crump, May they rest in 
Peace and Rise in Glory 

• David attended the Ningana Easter Service on March 26 
• Ignite Youth met for their final session of the term on March 21 and had a Nerf war/Easter Egg 

hunt and spent some time thinking about Easter 
• A Palm Sunday working Bee was held at St John’s on March 27 with a faithful group of volunteers 

decorating the church, and David and Rev. Zoë helped lead the Warra Easter Service that evening 
with around 34 in attendance 

• Our Easter service attendance was lower than past years, but it was great to be able to hold 
services with Maundy Thursday attracting 26 people for a reflective Eucharist and the First 
Communion Service for Hajiru Fasi, Good Friday saw 64 people gather for a reading of the stages 
of the cross from Mark’s gospel, Good Friday in Cecil Plains was their soul Easter with 29 people 
in attendance, Easter Sunday saw three services take place with a Sunrise Easter Service (18), 
8am (42), and 10am (47). Online engagement was strong (642 Facebook and 97 Youtube views) 
and advertising banners from Sundown Signs.  

• On April 11 the Parish was treated to a special visit from our Mission Partner Bishop Daniel. In his 
sermon and interview with our Mission Partner Liaison, Colin Watters, Bishop Daniel shared 
details of the work he is doing in Australia currently with ethnic congregations, and how is 
supporting the people of Duk, South Sudan remotely. He encouraged us to pray for the people of 
South Sudan and the Ethnic congregations in the Brisbane Diocese.  

• Bishop Daniel also launched our new Preaching series on April 11 called ‘Light & Love’ which will 
be a deep dive into the book of 1 John.  

• The Browne family took leave from April 7 to April 13 and I’ve come back refreshed and looking 
forward to celebrating the Easter season.   

 
Financial Report 

Finances were discussed. 
 
MOTION:  Moved Jill Murray, seconded Paul Moyes, that the Treasurer’s Report be 
accepted, payments made and financial actions of the Wardens be ratified.  Motion 
carried.  

 
Property Report 

Discussions on the relocation of Wanka House. Arthur Martin tabled the site plans, Wanka House 
needs to be relocated before the sub division can be completed. 
 
MOTION: Moved Jill Murray, seconded Yvonne Martin, that we proceed with the relocation 
of Wanka House in accordance with the Building Application and the Western Downs 
Regional Council Planning Conditions. Accept the quote for the relocation of $40315.00 
from DJ Wassell. With the additional cost of removing the tree.  
Motion carried unanimously  
 
Plans for the renovations to the new rectory were tabled.  
Plans for the new amenities were tabled again to refresh the Parish Council on what is 
happening.  
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Missions Update 

Bishop Daniel’s visit was well received 
Colin Watters will speak about Bruce and Libby – CMS on May 9 
SU School Chaplains will visit on June 13 

WH&S Update 
Nil 

COVID 19 Warden’s Report 
As of Thursday morning wearing of masks was not compulsory. No other changes. 
Kim Kelly was thanked for her time and effort she has put in to help us comply with the COVID 
safe requirements. 

 
MOTION: Moved Yvonne Martin, seconded Tammlynn Kimpton, that the reports be received.  
Motion carried. 

 
GENERAL BUSINESS 
 Welcomer Training Day  

Training Day set down for May 22 
Suggestion received that 2 clipboards with sign in sheets be available to use 

Kid’s Ministry Training Day  
Training day set down for June 5 

Hall Hire 
Request to hire the hall on Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday evenings from 5:30 to 6:15pm for 
fitness classes has been received from Tracey Callaghan. Suggested that the cost be $25 per 
session. More information is required from Tracey. 

Grounds 
Greg Mills commended the people on the grounds roster the grounds are looking great. He also 
asked that a letter be sent to the school next door asking that the rocks in the school ground near 
our property be removed as they have been thrown into our yard making it difficult to mow. 

Parish Council Training Day 
Tammlynn Kimpton will be attending the Parish Council Training Day being held in Toowoomba 
on Saturday April 17. 

 
Next Meeting 

Thursday 13 May 2021 7:00pm Frank Knight Centre  
  

Meeting closed at 9:20pm with Prayer and sharing “The Grace”. 


